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I present this our first Annual Report, and must say that I have really enjoyed our first complete year, as both a member, and Committee member of Wantage Women’s Institute. Wantage WI was formed with 12 members in November 2009, under the guidance of Sheila West, our WI Adviser.  The committee and president were chosen, and off we went.

At our first meeting in December, Christine Whild showed us her Christmas embroideries from around the world.  The January meeting was cancelled due to very bad weather, so the talk for that month by Tony Hadland on ‘Pop Pirates of the 1960’s’, was postponed until February.  At the March meeting, a local lady, Hazel Brown, told us about the history of the Wantage Workhouse, a talk which was memorable for the taste of the gruel.

Our first full year started in April with 26 members and I am pleased to report that our membership now stands at 48.  Sadly we lost one member, Barbara Evans, this year, and for personal reasons a couple of ladies have been unable to renew their membership.  However, we have been very pleased to welcome all our new, and continuing members, and trust you are enjoying our meetings.

We hope that you found last year’s programme fun.  Obviously, it being our first year, planning the programme was quite a steep learning curve.  We are still finding out about what we all, as members, really like.  Please keep speaking to us, as we can only give you what you want if you let us know.

In April, our speaker was Gillian Cane, who gave us an entertaining talk called ‘It’s a Girl’s Life in the Army’.  Sheila West, our WI Advisor, told us about WI Resolutions in May.  The June, meeting was a craft demonstration; Jean Stirrup did Knitting with Beads, Anne Pagett did Photo Gifts and Carol Doughty did her famous Flower Arrangements!  How lucky we are to have such talented members among us.  In July, Betty Collins spoke to us (at the King Alfred’s Head!) about her work as a Street Pastor in Wantage, which provoked a good debate.  In September, Carole Richardson gave a talk entitled ‘Tuva – where’s that?’ which was illustrated with slides and a sound clip of the Tuvan throat/nose singing.  Valerie Cantrell demonstrated how to make Simple Christmas Cards in October, and our first birthday celebration in November was truly Pandemonium!  The left over wine from the birthday party meeting was turned into mulled wine for the December meeting, when Carol Doughty made 6 seasonal, inspiring, and different floral decorations, which became prizes in the raffle.  Everyone (almost) was up and dancing in January when Lilly Sell showed us how to Circle Dance, and last month we learned all about Denman College from Barbara Gray.

Our first ‘official’ outing in February 2010 was to see the snowdrops at Welford Park, near Great Shefford.  Other outings that followed and were well attended, were to the Bodleian Library in Oxford, a trip to Highgrove, a ride on a horse drawn barge in August, and a trip to the Royal Albert Hall for a carol concert in December.  A fund raising morning by the Pampered Chef was held at Kathryn Leech’s house in June.  Funds have also been raised by holding raffles, and a 50/50 club has been introduced.  Members attended the Speaker Selection Days, two Charn Group meetings, and the Christmas Songs in Oxford.

A design for a banner is currently being worked on and when it is completed it will be displayed at more formal group meetings.  A Photo Album has been growing monthly, which is a great record of all our activities.  The Craft mornings hosted at different members’ houses, on the last Wednesday of the month have proved to be a very enjoyable way of getting to know each other, if not altogether productive because of all the chatting!

Our President, Jean Stirrup, represents us at the Charn Group Committee, and has also become a member of the Year Book Committee.  The Committee and I would like to thank Jean for all her cheerful hard work and dedication.  I, for one, am always impressed at our Committee meetings by the thought Jean has put into the preparation.  As my father says “Failing to plan is planning to fail”.  When we voted for Jean at the foundation meeting in November 2009, we obviously made a great choice.

Kathryn Leech
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